Notes from the Chideock Quarterly Meeting with Highways England on 

2 February 2018.
1. Air Quality / Low Emissions Zone.

a) Update regarding the bid for designated Air Quality funding for a feasibility study for Chideock and Tideford (Cornwall). 
The Air Quality Bid Specification is being defined by the Environment Team. There is a change of scope – barriers are now part of a separate funding stream. The rest of the bid is progressing.
b) Defra contact information has not been sent to the Clerk
Emma said she would send this.
c) Promised information on brake dust levels has not been sent to the Clerk.
Emma said she would send this.
d) Regarding the e-mail dated 7 December 2017, sent to Oliver Letwin by Beth Galloway:

i. How HE will “collect and consider evidence of vehicle speeds between the static cameras to identify if there is a problem” particularly as one camera does not work?
Strips will be laid in the road.

ii. How will the necessary data be collected and how often, over what period, time of day and whether it will include late night runs through the village?

Data will be collected 24 / 7.

iii. This data needs to be collected over the entire length of village east and west bound. 
Depends on where the strips are laid.

Will HE also compare/examine case studies for other areas where ASC successfully have been installed in the West Country, e.g. St Blazey in Cornwall?
St Blazey is not a trunk road.

Emma will find out if there are any truck roads with ASC.

2. Speed / Traffic Volumes.

a) Has been any progress in getting funding to replace the cabinet for the east bound camera so that at least the GATSO camera will be working?
Connect is progressing a replacement cabinet for the GATSO camera – the camera would be provided by Dorset RoadSafe.
b) Has there been any progress on Average Speed Cameras to replace the GATSO cameras?
Data for a business case is required – this may come out of the Dorset Villages Community Severance study.

c) Has any consideration been given to infrared speed cameras which can detect speeding vehicles at night? They have been introduced in Devon and Cornwall.

Emma said she though that speed cameras worked at night. A business case would have to be developed for infrared cameras.

d) What is the current position regarding the Dorset Villages Community Severance Study?
CPC has received notification that this has started – conducted by WSP.
e) Have the recommendations for speed limit changes (from the A35 Route Based Safety Study) between Chideock and Morcombelake been developed into a scheme?
Not yet. RIS2 is taking priority. Study shows most accidents are due to driver behaviour rather than speed.
A38, A35 and A36 have the highest priority.

A35 is 8th worst in the country for accidents, higher than the A36 and A38.

f) Is the new HE SW Safety Team up and running?
Yes.
g) When will the team look at the study and investigate the potential for changes along the whole of the A35 Trunk road?
The Speed and Safety Study is being reviewed
Recommendations will go forward for funding.
h) When will the team be taking the Speed Study covering 3 geographical areas forward?
As above.
i) When will the Parish Council receive the detailed data from the Route Analysis data collected via Blue-tooth.
Emma to chase.
3. Safety Issues / Improvements.

a) Has the Feasibility Study looking at community severance and pedestrian safety for Morcombelake, Chideock and Winterbourne Abbas begun?
Yes.
b) If not, when is it expected to start?
N/A
c) When is it expected to finish?
Late Summer / Autumn 2018
d) When will the report be available?
Autumn 2018

e) Other.

Morcombelake 2nd pedestrian crossing is in design, may be implemented in Financial Year 2018-9
4. Any other business.

a) Will there be any advance analysis of the impact of traffic diversions for the A303 improvement works on other routes?
Not part of the current work programme. Modelling may be done to assess impact.
b) Thanks to Andy for informing the RIS2 Team that there is an AQMA in Chideock. Has any feedback been received from the team?
No known feedback.

c) Given that a decision on ASCs may not be taken soon, is there any possibility of HE funding to repair the VAS?
Emma will investigate.

Date of next meeting – Friday 11 May, 10:00 am.

